
 
 

 
 

Town of Summit   

The Town Board met in regular session on June 7th, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the town fire hall. President Frank Eccles 

present and members Kathleen Quale & Dale Bauer present. Others present were: Norma Arend-finance officer, Arlo 

Anderson, Calvin Pies, David VanElsacker, Larry Hayworth, Jim Thurman, Denny Jensen, Steve Christofferson, 

Kevin Christofferson, Donn Richter and Dena from the Wagon Wheel. 

Eccles called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Public communications: Dena from the Wagon Wheel asked if the bar 

could have a street dance on Friday, July 16.  The street will be blocked off by the bar.   The board approved.  

Larry Hayworth asked if they could have a food truck on Sundays at the campground during their music bashes.   

The board approved.   A copy of the food truck sales tax license needs to be turned into Norma.  A letter will be 

sent to Bill Thrun regarding his noxious weeds and his semi’s being in the right of way.  Denny Jensen requested the 

flushing hydrants sign be put up on main street when hydrants are being flushed.               

Motion by Eccles, second by Bauer to approve the minutes, financial reports and claims as presented. Motion 

carried.  Insert Claims.  

Old Business: Aason Engineering is working on the plans and cost estimates for the prior Northeast Bancorp land 

purchased by the Town last year.   

Delinquent water bills were discussed.  

New Business: A referral for a possible code enforcer was given but contact info was cut off.  The City of 

Castlewood will need to be contacted to get the full contact info for this person. 

A letter from Sandy Christofferson was read.   She is requesting that the mobile home sitting on Calvin Pies camper 

lot be removed.   Motion by Eccles, second by Bauer to have Calvin remove his trailer on this lot within 5 months of 

this meeting.  Quale voted nay.  Motion carried.       

Daycare report which was sent via email by Jennica was read to the board by Norma. Poker run fundraiser will be 

held June 26th.  Dakota Wind Range donated $6000+ to the daycare last month.   

City maintenance report was given.  Kathy would like Dave to obtain some filtration system estimates.  Bituminous 

Paving will be starting the paving project for areas around the school by the end of the week.  It will take 2-3 days to 

complete.  Dave is retiring effective June 30.   

Motion by Eccles, second by Quale to adjourn meeting. Motion carried. The next regular town board meeting will be 

Monday, July 5th, 2021 at 7:00pm at the town fire hall. 

Norma Arend, Finance Officer 

 

 


